Portmoak Village Hall, AGM on 24 October 2013

Minutes
Apologies 

Adele Hersey


Elaine Carruthers
Simon Byford


Heidi Cameron
Clare Abbott-Smith

Rev. Morrison
Enid Brown



Louise Gordon
Pam Spowart


Rachel Webb
Harry McLennan


Margaret Baird
Adele Hersey has moved from the area and thanks everyone associated with the Hall over the past years. 

Head Teacher Louise Gordon sent her thanks to everyone who helped make their Ladies’ Night a successful evening.

Attendees: John Nicol, Ronnie Loftus, Wendy MacPhedran, Shelagh Goudie, Pat Nicol, Stuart McKenzie, Jane Martin, Janette McLennan, Michael Barnacle, Jim Shepherd, Norma Smith

Approval of Minutes from March 2013 meeting

Thanks

Many people helped shovel the snow from the walkway and car park during the snows this past year but special thanks to the Byfords, Batchelors, and Doug Thornton who saved us hours of digging with his snow plow.

Thanks also to Pat and John Nicol who selflessly give countless hours of hard work and dedication to keep the Hall running smoothly. Most of their work is invisible to the rest of us, and we’re very lucky to have them caring for the Hall.

Thanks was given to the members of the Hall Committee for all the work they do over the course of the year.
Report on the Condition of the Hall

Work done this past year

· Kitchen refurbishment
· Hall ceiling upgraded to safety lighting
· Roof leak over ladies toilet repaired
· Repointing of southern wall
· Painting of outside of windows
· Roof repairs to the west gable end 
· Additional Work to be done: fire alarm repair in Hall; electric board repair; steps to car park repairs and painting and potentially an outdoor light on west gable end.
PKC Sponsored Free Studies:

In 2012/13 P&K Council offered three free surveys to evaluate public buildings’ accessibility, safety (fire), and energy efficiency. Chairman W. MacPhedran requested all three surveys and they have all been completed.  She has three extensive reports with comments and suggestions if anyone wants to read them.The results are: 

Disabled Access –. There were some “reasonable adjustments” suggested with the caveat that the committee should further consider feasibility and costs. 
A suggestion was made to paint the nosings (edges) of the outdoor car park steps a contrasting colour and we will do that shortly. 

If anyone has a specific need or request considering accessibility please contact a member of the Committee.

Energy Efficiency – Recommendations to improve our carbon dioxide emissions and improve energy efficiency were:
· Replace florescent tubes with T8 tubes (done)

· Improve insulation in ceiling/roof and other areas of the building

· Install a more efficient boiler and water heater.
Most beneficial would be a new boiler and water heater, as well as the insulation improvements. Councillor Mike Barnacle was in attendance at the meeting and has offered to help us investigate affordable options for these changes. Chairman MacPhedran is working with him on gathering information, including the possibility that there might be funds available through the landfill project in Glenfarg.
Fire Safety – Several good suggestions were made to improve the safety of the Hall from the risk of fire. They include:
· Create an Emergency Fire Action Plan which is made available to everyone that uses the Hall. Regular Users will have a copy, one will be posted in the front hall, and one-time users will be given a copy with the Hire Conditions. 

· Improved evacuation signage will be posted in the three main spaces – the kitchen, the large hall, and the hallway.

· An “Assembly Point”  will be designated in the carpark and a sign will be posted. 
· Each regular user group will be encouraged to have regular evacuation drills and to record the dates of the drills in a logbook.
· Install an automatic detection system rather than the manual system we have (smoke detectors are not hooked up to the alarm system. Each operate separately). This is not critical and should be considered “at the next refurbishment”. 
Chairman MacPhedran will post better signage and send out the necessary documentation to the regular users. One-time users will receive a copy of the Fire Action Plan with the Conditions of Use.
Financial Report
Treasurer Ronnie Loftus reviewed this year’s Income and Expense Report. There were fewer one-time users this past year; and oil/electricity costs were significantly higher.  We had to spend about £3,000 of our own money for the new kitchen and lighting in the Hall despite the generous grant of £3,000 from the Kinross-shire Fund.
There are a few groups that generously donate to the running of the Hall and we would not break even without them. Many thanks to everyone who has contributed over and above your normal fees. 

Portmoak Badminton - £250

Horticultural Club - £200

Beekeepers - £100

The “100 Club” run by Anne Steven and Pat/John Nicol - £672
The “Rag Bag” in the front hall raised £100

Special Mention – The Ladies Badminton Club donated £200 to the Under 5s and Babies and Toddlers to support their good work.
Proposed new Rates
Because of the price of oil and electricity we will have to raise the rates beginning in January 2014. We have limited the increases to between 6% and 9% and a new list of rates will be sent to regular users, posted in the hallway, put on the website, and given to one-time users. It was announced that rates will most likely increase again a year from now.
Playgroup and Babies/Toddlers 
Unfortunately Lisa O’Hare was unable to attend the meeting due to illness. She was going to speak with us as a representative of the Under 5s and Babies/Toddlers and their continued interest in the play area outside the back of the Hall. They are not able to raise enough funds to improve the outdoor play area and therefore are happy if the Hall Committee decides to change the use of the area. There was discussion about potential uses of the area but no viable ideas were raised. 
It was decided to seek ideas for the use of this space from the Users and Trustees until the first of December. After that date the Hall Committee will decide how the space will be used in the future.
Best Kept Village Competition
Chairman MacPhedran had been contacted by the Kinross Civic Society’s “Best Kept Village” committee. In the past the Hall has not be included in the judging of the villages/hamlets in Portmoak Parish, but they announced that starting the summer of 2014 it will be included. They wanted to know if the Hall represented both Scotlandwell and Kinnesswood, and she told them that it represented all of Portmoak Parish so they needed to include both Easter and Wester Balgedie, who enter the competition independently. Areas of concern by the KCS judging committee were the outdoor play area and the appearance of the trash/recycling bins in the car park. The Hall Committee considered their reaction to this information and have made two decisions:

· to forego the expense of enclosing the bins (which would also further restrict parking spaces) and.

· To change the use and appearance of the outdoor space behind the hall to make it more useful to the Hall users. We assume that this helps the Portmoak entrants in the competition.

Horticultural Club
Jane Martin announced that the group is purchasing 16 new tables which are the same as the tables currently owned by the Hall. They are selling most of their wooden tables to the Portmoak Gala. Their new tables will be identified but anyone using the Hall will be welcomed to use the Horticultural tables as well.
Dates for Next year – 

Ceilidh Planning Meeting Thursday 27 March 2014 @ 7.30pm 
Ceilidh 10 May 2014 @ 8 to 12pm

AGM October 23 Thursday 2014 @7:30pm
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